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SPOTliOfll (f) UTAH TECHNICAL COLLEGE 
AT SALT LAKE 

REDWOOD ROAD CAMPUS 
P. 0. BOX 31808 

SALT LAKE CITY , UTAH 84131 

Number 72 For Employees of the College December 5, 1983 

B U S I N E S S 
G 0 - A H E A D 

B U I L D I N G G E T S 

Results of bid openings on the projected Business 
Building came too late for inclusion in the last 
issue of "Spotlight." 

However Director of Facilities Paul Gundersen now 
reports that J. Ron Stacey Engineering & Construction 
Co., Inc., was the apparent low bidder. That bid came 
in at $2,946,600, which included two alternates on top 
of the base price. 

The first phase comprises 47,500 square feet. It 
is to be completed within 500 days of beginning of 
construction. 

The architectural firm wh ich has designed the plans 
is Architectural Associates, with Paul Lemoine as the 
principal for this project. 

Gundersen comments that if feasible the college 
will try to grade an area north of the proposed 
buildi ng (which itself will sit north of the Technology 
Building) immediately for 200 non-asphalted parking 
stalls. He says availability of these stalls i s 
critical, because excavation for the new building's 
foundation will remove 165 of the existing asphalted 
parking stalls . 

C R A F T S C E N T E R H A S 
C H R I S T M A S S A L E 

Kevin Frazier announces a crafts sale on Tuesday 
and Wednesday (December 6 & 7) in the College Center's 
Sunken Lounge or south hallway foyer. 

Hours of the sale are 11 a.m. to 6 p.m. on each 
day. Someone will be in attendance the entire time. 

The sale is of works made by crafts center students. 
Prices li kely will be from $5 on up. Each item will 
be price and name tagged. Pottery, jewelry, glass 
pieces will be available for purchase. Anyone may 
buy! 

F U N & G A M E S 

Charlie Johnson, games room attendant i n the College 
Center, says Brent Brewster and Somnuk Kowesavanh 
will be students representing the college with their 
prowess in pool and ping-pong respectively, at the 
next regional meeting of the Association of College 
Unions International in February. 

Video games remain popular in the games room. But 
Charlie says hi s dealer is promising that he will 
soon make delivery of a new generation of video games, 
offering more realism through multiple video disc 
operation. 

While video games are the moneymakers in that area, 
there has been national reporting that some teenagers 
are getting tired of those games, and are finding 
more challenge in the time- honored game of chess. 

As a side note to Charlie Johnson, we can report 
that in his capacity of a minister he will be perform­
ing hi s fourth wedding ceremony in mid-December. One 
of the participants will be a former UTC student body 
officer. 

C H R I S T M A S R E C E P T I 0 N 
P L A N N E D F 0 R A L L E M P L 0 Y E E S 

President and Mrs . Orvil l e D. Carnahan are inviting 
all col lege empl oyees to their annual Christmas 
reception and open house, being held this year on 
Sunday, December 11 between 4 p.m. and 8 p.m. 

The open house will give most employees and their 
partners their fi rst glimpse inside of the new resi ­
dence for the college presi dent. The house has been 
in planning and construction for a considerable period 
of time. 

Whi le the Carnahan family will not have moved into 
the new home on a permanent basis by the time of the 
December 11 reception, visi tors will be able to see 
the layo ut of the residence. 

The back yard of the house adjoi ns part of the 
college's property, reserved for future expansion of 
the i nstituti on. The house address is 2138 West 4620 
South. The 4620 West street i s reached from 2200 So. 

U . T. C . TO 0 F F E R V E H I C L E 
E M I S S I 0 N S T E C H N I C I A N C L A S S 

A concentrated 24-hour program taught by Denver­
based E. P.A. officia l s, and using Utah Tech 's facili­
t ies , is in the works for the week of December 5-1 0. 

The cl ass will instruct up to 25 automotive teach­
ers from Sa lt Lake and Davis counties (plus several 
from other areas). The trai ning will allow these 
teachers to give a 16-hour course subsequently to 
mechanics/techni cians for vehicle emissions certifi­
cation . 

Between January and Apri l, 1984, it is expected 
that there will be some 500 certificated mechanics/ 
technicians capable of the mandatory testing of 
1968 and newer gasoline powered cars and trucks . 

Utah Tech's certifi cated instructors will beg in 
the short-term classes in January on the Redwood 
Road campus. Additionally , if dealerships have 
sufficient mechanics they want certified in this 
area, Utah Tech instruction may be given on- site . 

To ass i st the co llege accomplish the task of 
giving instruction to so many mechanics, five 
suppliers. are providing loans of emissions- testing 
equ ipment. 

The Salt Lake City-County Health Department has 
been warRing· in close cooperat ion with the college 
to establish both the initial teacher instructi onal 
certification, and the subsequent mechanics vehic l e 
emissions t esting certificati on . 

C A M P U S M A P A V A I L A B L E 

A new Campus Information Directory has been pub­
lished, according to L. Jay Wi lliams, college and 
public relations officer . 

The directory , which inc ludes the map of the 
Redwood Road campus, plus an area map to show 
)t~at i on of both campuses in rel ati on to Salt Lake 
City and its environs, has been produced at no cost 
to the co 11 ege. 



N 0 T E S 0 F F 0 U R C U F F ••• 

... Apprenticeship division chairman Fred Rose says 
that at least 10 percent of the college's enrollment 
are apprentices. 
... And- while they don't contribute much toFTE's­
the School of External Programs and Continuing Educat­
ion has had more than 1,200 students attending 
classes during the Fall quarter. They provide a 
large corps of Utah Tech boosters . 
... The Utah Tech contingent to the national convention 
of the American Vocational Association, which begins 
December 2, includes Fred Rose, Pat Latham, Davis 
Ballard, Mike Homer, and DelMar Stevens. -----
. .. Don Butler is working on details for a 6-hour C.P.R. 
course for certification, to be offered all apprentices. 
Class will begin in January. He and Fred Rose hope 
the course can later be opened to employees and regular 
students of the college. 
... The College Store has acquired a Telex machine to 
improve speed of ordering books from publishers. 
Assistant manager Steve Ferre says he expects the 
equipment to help substantially the bookstore 
operation. 
... The National Semiconductor program which Dean 
Geoffrey Brugger has been sweating out the past few 
weeks, was launched with more than 40 students. This 
was really a major achievement, because the real lead 
time in acquiring potential students and getting them 
educationally screened was less than 7 working days. 
.. . Assistant to the Vice-President for Instruction, 
Bob Beebe, reports that the results of the second 
Follow-Up Survey of UTC students should be available 
before the end of the year. 
... T&I Dean Walt White tells how all the automotive 
and heavy duty instructors in his school have taken 
advantage of the GM Training Center - and Ford Train­
ing, too - for one and two-day in-service type classes 
in such things as computer control aspects of auto 
engines . 
... Life Sctence instructor Phil Pepe has passed the 
orals for his Doctorate from the University of South­
ern California. Congratulations! 
... And Berit Blomquist has passed the orals, also, in 
her quest for a Master's Degree at the University of 
Utah. 
... Computer Center manager Marvin Hawkins recently 
had his tonsils out. 
... Congratulations to Larry Christensen, whose wife 
gave birth to a 9-lb baby boy, Matthew, about the 
middle of November . 
... According to the School of Business' "SOB Stories," 
accounting instructor Heber Moulton has been invited 
to speak at the upcoming February joint annual confer­
ence of the Utah Council for Computers in Education, 
Utah State Office of Education, and Utah Information 
Technology Consortium. This is the second year in a 
row that Heber has been so honored. 
... Division Chair Jerry Van Os has been asked to 
coordinate the two-year college accounting program 
of the American Accounting Association in Toronto, 
Canada, for the AAA's 1984 annual meeting next August. 
Last summer Jerry was appointed a vice-president for 
the Western Region of AAA. 
... School of Business is holding a Christmas Party 
next Friday (9th) at 7 p.m. 
... Kathryn Beebe accompanied students to the Western 
Regional conference of Phi Beta Lambda in Spokane, 
Washington, recently. She reports that Utah had the 
largest number of advisors and students of the 11 
states in attendance . 
.. . Assistant director of public relations, Bryan 
Gardner, opened this week in "The Rented Christmas" at 
the Little Theater of Promised Valley Playhouse . He 
plays the perennial butler ... "You rang, sir?" 

C R A F T A D V I S 0 R Y C 0 M M I T T E E 
V 0 L U N T E E R S H 0 N 0 R E D 

Vice-President for Instructi on Dr. Max S. Lowe led 
off as one of several speakers expressing appreciation 
to 15 volunteers who have served on craft committees 
or with other special assignments, aiding the college. 

The event was a luncheon held the latter part of 
November in the College Center. 

Advisory Council chairman J.D. Johnson noted that 
the business/industrial community has the challenge 
to help the academic community make the students the 
best they can be . He lauded the efforts of the craft 
advisory committees at Utah Tech . 

M A C H I N E S H 0 P C L A S S S T A R T S 
I N J A N U A R Y 

In surveying some of the machine shops in the 
valley, instructor Herb Van Os has found a need for 
special instruction on Computer Numerical Control. 
Through the School of External Programs he plans to 
teach a two-quarter class meeting twice a week, start­
ing in January . 

Some businesses have CNC equi pment, but are not 
fully utilizing it; while other proprietors would 
l ike to acquire such machines, but don't know how to 
use them. 

The new class will teach the academic background 
as well as the hands-on practise. The class will 
review math equations, trigonometry, analytical geo­
metry, as well as CNC technicalities such as tool 
offset, tool lengths compensation, manual data input, 
etc. 

A N N U A L 
P A R T Y 

w 0 M E N I s c H R I s T M A s 
S C H E D u L E D 

Maureen Aylett reminds all Utah Tech women employees 
that it's not too late to pay and sign up to attend 
the Annual Women's Christmas Party at the Western 
Sizzlin' Steak House (2222 West 3500 South) on Friday, 
December 9 at 6:30 p.m. 

Cost is just $9 per person . 
If you need more information, contact Maureen at 

ext. 4132 or 4241; Lis Prause, ext. 4195; or Hazel 
Harris (Downtown Campus), ext . 350. 

PLACEMENT, C 0- 0 P ED., 
0 N T H E M 0 V E 

Anticipati ng a move to new quarters before the end 
of Fall quarter are the Placement and Job Service 
offices, plus Cooperative Education, and secretarial 
assistance . 

Room 204 of the Technology Building is being pre­
pared for Rand Johnson, Duane Robinson, Jim Godfrey, 
Gylene Davis, Marquita Gerber, Dana Timothy, and 
Kathy Faddis. Both Dana and Kathy are secretaries. 
Marquita returns to the college placement situation 
on a part-time basis . 

Jim Godfrey is coming back to work beginning Dec­
ember 7, following recuperation from heart bypass 
surgery. 

Rand asks that teachers remind thei r students -
especially those graduating in December - to come in 
and register with the Placement service very soon . 

November saw a continuance of the rise in number of 
placements : 70 were achieved. 
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